APPROVED MINUTES

INARS Executive Committee Meeting

February 15, 2009
7:00-8:40 PM EDT

Present:
Teresa Arroyo-Bensick, Peggy Bennett, Joan Brooks, Pam Hansen-Barnard, Theresa Pettersen-Chu Jeanne Reock
	
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTIONS/COMMENTS
	RESPONSIBILITY
	TIMEFRAME

	1
	Delegation
	Joan is feeling overwhelmed with school, work, and INARS business.  She agreed she needs to delegate more and members of the EXEC COM readily took on some of her tasks. 
	Joan will talk to Joan Small about representing INARS on BASEC.

Joan will also contact Chris Hammer about convening the New Paradigm Task Force.
	Joan

Joan
	Before next meeting

Before next meeting

	2
	Treasurer’s report
	Joan had sent a new treasurer’s report that showed a balance of $12,976.73. $14,700 was collected in membership dues, a bit short of the projected $17,000, but an improvement over the last time this was discussed.  Joan requested that Theresa reconcile marketing expenses with her records and check over figures with Teresa.  

Joan also sent a proposed amended budget that we will review with the BOD on 02/19/09.  Blue highlights are Joan’s changes (not zeroed out).  The proposed $3000 from BASEC is not yet final.  If we spend everything in the budget, we’ll have a cushion of $4000, which must last us until next fall.  It’s not so much that our budget is reduced ($1610 difference between original and amended budget), but that we’ve put everything into marketing this year, i.e., we’ve shifted where we’ve spent money.
	Theresa will reconcile marketing expenses with her records and check over figures with Teresa.
	Theresa, Teresa
	Before 02/19/09 BOD meeting

	3
	Latest membership numbers


	We now have 95 professional, 11 associate, and 2 retired members, plus Ilana for a total of 109 members, according to Teresa’s list of 02/13/09.  We will discuss this with the BOD on 02/19/09.

Pam will send 50 packets of brochures that were requested by members.  It was suggested she use media mail, but said the post office had informed her she had to use priority mail (about $5/packet).  Pam will buy tape and labels.  She thinks she has enough envelopes.
	Pam will send 50 packets of brochures that were requested by members.  
	Pam

	Next two weeks



	4
	Member directory

	Joan forwarded the external directory to the synergist yahoo listserv.  Members can print it themselves.
Joan requested that Teresa check the accuracy of the internal directory.  Some INARS members did not register with BASEC, which is against policy.  Teresa will contact these people to inform them of this.  Joan noted they should not be in the directory.

Noël had said that those registered with BASEC should be able to get member pages on the website.  That’s not how Joan and others remembered it.   Patti Allen’s message from 02/16/07 is clear that member pages are for INARS members only.
	Pam will email Teresa a Microsoft technical support number for Vista, as Teresa was having problems with Vista. 
Teresa will contact the few INARS members who did not register with BASEC to inform them this is against policy after getting the final list of those who registered with BASEC from Noël.  She will let the Executive Committee know if she needs help.
Jeanne will try to get an article into the upcoming newsletter to caution INARS members about getting important INARS emails filtered out by their spam filters.

Jeanne will forward Patti Allen’s email to Noël and copy the Executive Committee.
	Pam
Teresa

Jeanne

Jeanne
	Tomorrow
Next two weeks

Next two weeks

Next two weeks

	5
	Elections
	Not addressed due to lack of time.
	
	
	

	6
	Discussion of feedback from RST 16
	The format of the document made the feedback easy to understand.  Joan noted that she’d written an article for the next newsletter entitled “A Call to Service.”  She included some of the RST 16 feedback without having realized it and mentioned creating a forum, sending automated monthly emails, designating a go-to person, etc.  She added that the best answer to isolation is becoming active in INARS.  Similar comments to the RST 16 ones have been made recently in the BASEC Town Hall meetings (not enough contact, no answers to questions, where to get answers, want different training programs…).  Joan suggested to BASEC that INARS might want to share Town Hall meetings with them, one time INARS taking the lead, other times BASEC doing so.  Meetings should be centered on a topic.  If the topic is training, e.g., master synergists should take ownership of the subject matter and lead the discussion.  Other topics could be how to promote yourself, build your practice (including CRSs with successful practices), etc.  Topics could be suggested for future meetings.  It was noted that Noël was starting a listserv for everyone in BASEC as well as INARS, so that everyone could be informed of Town Hall meetings and other important information.
	Jeanne will ask Mike Schlesinger if he’d be willing to serve as the go-to person for all RSM questions.
	Jeanne
	Next two weeks

	7
	Next Executive Committee meeting
	
	
	
	Sunday, March 15, 2009,

7:00-8:30 PM EDT
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